
Heber Public Utility District 
 

REPORT TO BOARD OF DIRECTORS  
 
MEETING DATE: November 18, 2021. 
 
FROM:  Laura Fischer, General Manager 
    
SUBJECT: Award the bid purchase a full size diesel truck to El Centro Motors for 

the total amount of $54,241.48. 
  
ISSUE: 
Shall the Board of Directors award the bid to purchase a full size diesel truck to El Centro 
Motors in the amount of $54,241.48? 
 
GENERAL MANAGER’S RECOMMENDATION: 
It is recommended that the Board of Directors award the bid to purchase full-sized diesel 
truck to El Centro Motors in the amount of $54,241.48. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT: 
The total cost for the full size diesel truck is: $54,241.48.   
 
During the budget process, the HPUD adopted the Reserve Resolution Number 2021-04 
that reserved funding for the purchase of a full size diesel truck for the parks department.  
The amount reserved was $50,000 which is $4,241.48 lower that the bid amount. 
 
Also included in the Reserve Resolution was the purchase of a backhoe that had a share 
cost between water, sewer and parks.  The bid for the purchase of the backhoe came in at 
a lower amount, thus saving money for the parks department.  See the table below for 
detailed information.  Should the Board approve the purchase of the diesel truck and the 
backhoe the total savings in the Parks fund will be $1,550.00. 

 
DISCUSSION: 
Staff submitted a Request for Bid to purchase the full size diesel truck to several vendors.  
We received only 1 bid.  The lowest responsible bidder was El Centro Motors for an amount 
of $45,241.48. 
 

  

Item Reserve Resolution  
2021-04 Bid/ Quote 

Cost Distribution 

Parks  
20% 

Water 
40% 

Sewer 
40% 

Truck                   50,000.00      54,250.00    54,250.00     
Backhoe                 140,000.00    111,000.00    22,200.00    44,400.00        44,400.00  
        
Total                 190,000.00    165,250.00    76,450.00    44,400.00        44,400.00  
            

      

The budget for parks fund  was 50,000 for the truck and 28,000 for the backhoe. We will 
have a savings of $1,550.00 overall in Parks fund. 

 



 2 
The HPUD staff followed the legal requirements to bid the purchase of the 
equipment.  We published the advertisement in the Imperial Valley Press twice in one week, 
we mailed several bid packets to vendors in the Southern California area, and we allowed 
over two weeks to respond.  
 
CONCLUSION: 
It is recommended that the HPUD Board award the bid to El Centro Motors for an amount 
of $45,241.48. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Laura Fischer, General Manager 
 
 
Attachment: Bid Packet 
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